
Case #13ZONE1003 findings of fact 
 
WHEREAS, the Louisville Metro Planning Commission finds that the site is located in 
the Traditional Neighborhood Form District.  The Traditional Neighborhood Form District 
is characterized by predominantly residential uses, by a grid pattern of streets with 
sidewalks and often including alleys. Residential lots are predominantly narrow and 
often deep, but the neighborhood may contain sections of larger estate lots, and also 
sections of lots on which appropriately integrated higher density residential uses may be 
located. The higher density uses are encouraged to be located in centers or near parks 
and open spaces having sufficient carrying capacity. There is usually a significant range 
of housing opportunities, including multi-family dwellings; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Commission further finds that Traditional neighborhoods often have 
and are encouraged to have a significant proportion of public open space such as parks 
or greenways, and may contain civic uses as well as appropriately located and 
integrated neighborhood centers with a mixture of mostly neighborhood-serving land 
uses such as offices, shops, restaurants and services. Although many existing 
traditional neighborhoods are fifty to one hundred twenty years old, it is hoped that the 
Traditional Neighborhood Form will be revitalized under the new Comprehensive Plan. 
Revitalization and reinforcement of the Traditional Neighborhood Form will require 
particular emphasis on (a) preservation and renovation of existing buildings in stable 
neighborhoods (if the building design is consistent with the predominant building design 
in those neighborhoods), (b) the preservation of the existing grid pattern of streets and 
alleys, (c) preservation of public open spaces; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Commission further finds that the proposal is for an existing business to 
come into compliance with the zoning regulations. The lots along Roberts Avenue 
transition from high intensity commercial to single family and vacant residential to 
industrial uses. With this existing mix of uses, the proposed use is no more or less of a 
nuisance than any other business located along this private roadway; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Commission further finds that, while the proposal does not meet the 
comprehensive plan by not providing sidewalks, they are not required by the Land 
Development Code and there are no other sidewalks constructed along Roberts Avenue 
where a new sidewalk could connect; and  
 
WHEREAS, the Commission further finds that, based on the evidence and testimony 
presented, portions of the staff report, and the applicant’s justification and findings of 
fact that all of the applicable Guidelines of Cornerstone 2020 and the Comprehensive 
Plan are being met; now, therefore  
be it  
 
RESOLVED, the Louisville Metro Planning Commission does hereby RECOMMEND to 
the legislative council of Louisville Metro Government that the change in zoning from R-
4 to C-2 to permit an embroidery shop on property located at 448 and 450 Roberts 



Avenue (Tax Block 1132, Lots 48 and 50) on property described in the attached legal 
description, be APPROVED. 
 


